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Never Late, Never Away Chapter 1244

Her reaction amused Fabian greatly. I’m your husband. Why are you so afraid of me? Plus, it
took a while for you to react. Well, well.

“Why are you here?” yelled Hannah, her voice trembling.

She was still in shock at Fabian’s sudden appearance. A flush crept up her face as Fabian
sized her up brazenly.

“Me?” Fabian chuckled. “I’m here to provide my opinion. If you can’t make up your mind, I’ll
be here for you.”

Pfft! I know you better than that! You’re here to peek at me. There’s no way you came just to
provide an opinion!

“Oh, I’m not done yet,” she replied. “Why don’t you go out first? I’ll come out when I’m done
changing.”

“Sure.”

Fabian nodded and turned to leave without hesitation.

Hannah watched him leave dubiously. Huh? Why did he leave so quickly? This isn’t like him.

She trailed behind him so she could lock the door the minute he left the changing room. By
doing that, he wouldn’t be able to peek when she was changing.

Suddenly, Fabian came to a stop.

Before Hannah could react in time, he reached out and tugged the cloth away to reveal her
naked body.

She went wide-eyed and yelled furiously, “Hey! What are you doing?”
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Hannah jumped up like a panicked rabbit and moved away from him as she felt a sense of
foreboding.

Fabian wasn’t sure if he should laugh or feel exasperated at Hannah’s reaction.

He had always enjoyed seeing Hannah being shy, but he also wished she could accept his
advances and go along with him.

“Remember, we are husband and wife,” a calm Fabian reminded Hannah as he gazed at her
adoringly.

Reaching out, he pulled a retreating Hannah into his arms and held her tightly, leaving no
room for her to back out.

We are husband and wife?

I know that. But how much of that is true?

Hannah struggled to free herself. She didn’t even know why she was doing that, as her heart
already belonged to Fabian.

Fabian wrapped his muscular arm around her neck and gazed at her as though he could see
through her thoughts.

“Be good and play along. You gave me your word, and I’m just helping you to fulfill your
promise,” he uttered.

After saying that, he lowered his head and devoured Hannah’s lips.

Immediately, Hannah shivered from the electrifying sensation that ran through her body.
Fabian’s kiss melted her heart as she closed her eyes slowly.

Fabian’s hands wandered down her back in a fleeting caress.

By now, Hannah’s tongue had gone numb by his dizzying kisses. Her mind was in a daze.

Fabian never stopped kissing her as he slid an arm under her knees and picked her up,
striding toward his bedroom.
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Once he reached the bedroom, he tossed her onto the bed before pouncing on her greedily.

Gradually, darkness took over. The streetlights lit up one by one, guiding the milling crowd
outside.

Meanwhile, Hannah laid in Fabian’s arms. She couldn’t stop staring at him. Every now and
then, she would lower her head shyly.

Fabian had a mischievous grin on his lips as he lifted her chin nonchalantly. “You taste nice,”
he remarked.
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